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The Honorable Bud Estes, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Estes: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 461 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 461 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, a high-risk missing person means a person who is at a heightened risk 

of bodily harm or death, including, but not limited to a person missing:  as a result of an abduction; 

under suspicious or known dangerous circumstances; for more than 30 days; who has been 

designated as a high-risk missing person by another law enforcement agency; or under any facts 

or circumstances that would lead the law enforcement agency to believe such person may be at 

risk of bodily harm or death.  SB 461 would amend the definition of a high-risk missing person to 

include children in the custody of the Secretary for Children and Families.     

 

 The Department for Children and Families states that enactment of the bill would not have 

a fiscal effect.   

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Paul Weisgerber, KBI 

 Kim Holter, Children & Families  


